

REPORT TO COUNCIL – 3 MAY 2005

The main work of the Committee has been around the Carlisle and District Local Plan and we have had a few meetings to discuss this very important document. 

I would like to thank Mr Hardman, the Local Plans and Conservation Manager, and his team for taking back our comments and concerns and meeting us again to let us have an update so we were in a position to make informed judgements to go back to the Executive from this Committee.

The Committee felt that this Local Plan was such an important document and, in light of the comments made by this Committee at its meeting on 9 February 2005, when it looked at the Draft Local Transport Plan, that we should draw together the comments made at the February meeting into the discussions on the Local Plan wherever possible.

Therefore when discussing the Local Plan at our recent meeting we were very mindful of the following comments made on 9 February 2005:

a. The impact of climate change and the recent flooding of Carlisle.

b. The implications of traffic congestion and the impact of delays on businesses and economic regeneration and the quality of life of people living and working in the area.

c. The possibility of environmental issues including air quality concerns should be taken into account so that the health of the community didn’t suffer.  

d. Joined up thinking was required between the Planning Departments of both the Carlisle City Council and the Planning Department of Cumbria County Council and the Highway Authority as regards the impact of development in the area.

e. The provision of Planning Briefs to Members should be considered in the future to make sure that local members were fully briefed of the issues that could affect their areas.

We were able to take into account the above comments when we went through the Local Plan.  The Committee was very aware of the need to make sure that future developments in the Carlisle District Area were made with the concerns listed above and taken into account.

We have also had the following reports brought to this Committee:

· The Concessionary Fares Scheme Enhancement

· Consultation on Cumbria Joint Waste Strategy Framework Document

· Abandoned Vehicles

· Environmental Performance of the Council

As this is the last report to Council from this Committee in this Council year I would like to thank all the Members of the Committee and the substitutes for the volume of work we have managed to get through this year. 

I would also like to thank Dr David Taylor, our Committee’s Scrutiny Officer, for the research undertaken by him to help Members of this Committee get through its work programme.

Last but not least to thank the Committee Clerks for sitting through these meetings and being able to produce the first class Minutes that they do.

I will be pleased to present my report and answer any questions.

Councillor E Mallinson.

Chairman

Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee
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